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Principal’s Corner  
 

Dear OSS Technology 

Campus Family Members, 

Thank you all for joining us 

during our Curriculum Nights 

held this past week. We had an 

amazing turn out, and are 

excited to have such a wonderful 

academic year planned! 

Parent-Teacher Conferences will 

be taking place next week. They 

are divided by grade level. They 

will be held from 4:30 to 7:30 

pm. This is an opportunity for 

one on one time with your 

student’s teachers. We are 

nearing the date of our PVO 

organized Fall Festival! These 

parents have been working 

diligently to ensure that we all 

have a fantastic time this 

October. See Page 5 for more 

details.  For more of our many 

upcoming events, please see Page 

6.  

We want to wish all of our 

families a restful weekend, and 

look forward to the week to come.  

Sincerely, 

Michael Singleton 

 

 

“Difficult 

doesn't 

mean  im-

possible. 

It simply 

means 

that you 

have to 

work 

hard.” 
-Unknown 
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Student Pick-Up and Drop-Off Information 

Hopefully you have seen some improvements to our 

Pick-Up and  Drop-Off process throughout this first 

week. We are aware of your frustrations, and have 
taken your suggestions seriously. We appreciate your 

patience and understanding during this time, and 

are actively working on our plan’s efficiency.  

Quick Reminders! 

Pick-Up should not arrive on campus before the 

times shown below: 

Grades K-5: 2:40 p.m. 

Grades 6-7: 2:20 p.m. 

Both Pick-Up and Drop-Off follow the same car loop 
shown below. Please remember that we are all in this 

together; kindness and respect are both important. 

Students may be on campus without penalty until 4 p.m., you have the time 

range of 2:20 to 4 p.m. to pick up your student.  

Students cannot be picked up from the Front Desk after 2 p.m. If you need to 

check you child out after this time arrangements must be made with Mr. Sin-

gleton directly. Students may not be checked out to avoid the carline. 

Parents should not be coming to the Pick-Up Area holding signs out of their 

vehicles. Students are released directly to their vehicles. Parents that walk for 

Pick-Up will be directed to the Front Office.  

We understand that the logistics are challenging right now, but if we all follow 

procedures accordingly some of the frustrations can be avoided. With team-

work we can accomplish anything! 

 

Below you will find the Car Loop layout, and guidelines: 
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Menus 

The Technology Campus offers breakfast and lunch options for the students.  

These can be found monthly online at the below listed hyperlinks: 

http://ocpsmenus.com/menu/charter-schools/breakfast/ 

http://ocpsmenus.com/menu/charter-schools/lunch/ 

Payments for lunch can be made in cash, or online through our School Pay 

system. School Pay is currently being updated with the student numbers for 

this year. If the system is currently not working for your student, the total 

invoice will be available once the online system is functioning properly.  

More information about School Pay can be found on the following page. 

 

The  end of September/beginning of October Breakfast and Lunch Menus 

can be found below: 

 

 

http://ocpsmenus.com/menu/charter-schools/breakfast/
http://ocpsmenus.com/menu/charter-schools/lunch/
http://orlandoscience.org/elementary/index.php/school-pay
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School Pay 

 

Parents can now make online payments for most school expenses online with School Pay.  

Simply log into your secure online School Pay Parent Center account and pay for items including after 

school care fees, club fees, field trips, class fees, student fees and more. 

 

The first step is creating your Parent Center Account at https://www.schoolpay.com. Please go to 
"Charter Schools" tab and then choose your school name as "Orlando Science Elementary School" to 

complete the steps for creating your parent account. 

School Pay Features: 

Online payment methods via VISA, MasterCard, Discover cards and electronic check 

Secure parent accounts 

A full history payments searchable by date and child 

The convenience of paying at any time (24/7) from your home PC Emphasis on Security 

 

The School Pay service is audited by a third-party to assure adherence to the strict, Payment 

Card Industry Data Security Standard (PCI-DSS). 

If you have any problems using the School Pay system please call 1 888-88-MYPAY 

 

Questions about school pay may also be directed to Mrs. Cann: jasmine.cann@orlandoscience.org  

http://www.schoolpay.com/
mailto:jasmine.cann@orlandoscience.org
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PVO 

OSS Connect Information (6th and 7th Grade) 

We want to thank many of our families for visiting the Technology Campus for our  

Curriculum Night this past week. During this time we received many questions about 

OSS Connects emailed weekly reports, and want to ensure that you are well informed.  

OSS Connect does generate weekly reports for your student. These are done automati-

cally through the system, and emailed to parents directly. This is something that will 

begin after the first progress report period.   

If you have having difficulty logging into the OSS Connect page, please make sure that 

it is the OSES link that you are using. This will take you to the Technology Campus. 

The OSS link has been taking parents to the Lynx Lane website. The correct link is 

listed below: 

https://osesconnect.orlandoscience.org/my/  

If you are still experiencing difficultly logging in, please email Ms. Reagan at the front 

desk, and she will be able to assist you with items such as login information for your 

student. If she is unable to directly assist you, she will ensure that your concerns are 

sent to the proper administrator of the program.  

Ms. Reagan’s contact information can be found below:  

Hannah.Reagan@orlandoscience.org 

407-299-6595 Ext. 2 

The 1st Annual OSS Fall Festival will be held on Saturday October 21st 

2017 

This is where we need your help! We have various sponsorships available to 

fill. If you would like to be a business sponsor, individual sponsor, or know 

of a business that would be willing to be a sponsor, please contact us. We 

will be working diligently over the summer to bring this event to fruition. 

With your help, we can make our inaugural year a great success! 

Please feel free to contact our PVO Committee below for more information 

on sponsorship levels, to submit a sponsor referral, or if you would like to 

become involved with the PVO committee. Our kids are this country’s 

future; please help us support our school’s needs by supporting the efforts 

of the OSS PVO committee. 

https://osesconnect.orlandoscience.org/my/
mailto:hannah.reagan@orlandoscience.org
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Monthly Calendar 
List of Important Dates: 

09-22-17—Picture Day Package Distribution 

09-25-17—Progress Report Distribution 

09-26-17—Parent Teacher Conference K-2 (4pm-7:30pm) & Governing Board Meeting (Begins at 6pm) 

09-27-17– Parent Teacher Conference 3-5 (4pm-7:30pm) 

09-28-17—Parent Teacher Conference 6-7 (4pm-7:30pm) 

10-02-17—PVO Meeting (Begins at 6pm) 

10-06-17—Cancer Awareness Day (Students that make a donation, and wear at least 1 article of pink clothing will be able to 

participate in a dress down day.) 

10-09-17—Last day to RSVP for Art Night Out 

10-13-17—Art Night Out—Ebru Paper Marbling (5pm-7pm) 

10-21-17—Fall Festival 

10-27-17—OCPS Official Make-Up Day 

September 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 

Labor Day 

5 6 7 

 

8 

Hurricane 

Day 

9 

 

10 11 

Hurricane 

Day 

12 

Hurricane 

Day 

13 

Hurricane 

Day 

14 

Hurricane 

Day 

15 

Hurricane 

Day 

16 

17 18 19 

 

20 

Curriculum 

Night K-4 

21 

Curriculum 

Night 5-7 

22 

Picture Day 

Package Dis-

tribution 

23 

24 25 

Progress  

Reports    

Distributed 

26 

PTC K-2          

27 

PTC 3-5 

28 

PTC 6-7 

29 30 

October 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

PVO Meeting 

3 4 5 6             

Cancer 

Awareness 

Day (Paid 

Dress Down) 

7 

8 9 

Last day to 

RSVP for Art 

Night Out 

10 11 12 13 

Art Night Out 

Ebru 

14 

 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

Fall Festival 

22 23 24 25 26 27              

OCPS Official 

Make-Up Day               

5th Grade 

Field Trip 

28 

29 30 31     
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Kindergarten 

Everyone on the kindergarten team hopes that everyone made it 

through the hurricane safely! We are very excited to be back and 

it’s been a busy week review rules and procedures after a week 

off. In reading the students are continuing to work on letters and 

letter sounds. Students are also working on asking and answer-

ing questions about different texts. In math we are moving from 

number recognition into shapes. Students are learning about the 

different characteristics of two-dimensional shapes. We are con-

tinuing to work on how to be a scientist. We learned about using 

the five senses when we are observing the things around us and 

how important our senses are to us. In social studies we are re-

viewing how to be a good citizen and we learned about the differ-

ent symbols that represent the United States. Just a reminder 

that parent teacher conference night has been moved to Tuesday 

September 26th. We look forward to seeing everyone there! 

1st Grade 

The first grade team is happy to be back after The hurricane 

break and we are enjoying the children's stories of what they did 
over the break. This week we worked on reviewing classroom 

routine and working in a classroom community.  

We had a wonderful turn out for curriculum night and want to 

remind our parents that if they need any other information all 
they have to do is email their students teachers.  We look for-

ward to Parent Teacher conferences next week. 

2nd Grade 

Second grade would like to thank those parents that came to 

curriculum night! We loved seeing you and getting to talk about 
our classes! If you signed up for a parent teacher conference, we 

can't wait to see you! 

iReady testing is still underway and we should have all of the 

scores by the end of next week!  

Ms. Haines' class has been working on learning about elapsed 

time. This week, students worked in groups to calculate 
Scaredy Squirrel's schedule from his stories! In reading, stu-

dents took the first unit test of the year.  

PE 

Volleyball tournament grades 3-5 
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3rd Grade  

Students in 3rd grade are very excited about our first field trip next week to 

Chocolate Kingdom. In preparation, we have been watching videos are reading 

books such as Charlie and the Chocolate Factory, Chocolate Touch and Choc-
olate Fever.  During the field trip, we will get to tour the chocolate factory and 

then make chocolate creations of our own! 

Third graders have been doing various experiments the past few weeks to 

learn the steps of the Scientific Method. This is in preparation for the STEM 

project, which every third grader is required to complete.  Mrs. Cybulski, Ms. 

Nieradka and Mrs. Sokoloff’s classes did an experiment with a gassy balloon. 

Ms. Knight’s class is pictured recording data on whether Skittles dissolve 

faster in hot or cold water. Which do you think worked faster?  

We look forward to meeting with parents next week to discuss the latest I- 
Ready test results in Reading and Math, as well as how we can work together 

to make your student successful.  

 

 

5th Grade 

This week all of fifth grade should have received a revised per-

mission slip for the Central Florida Zoo. Because of the hurri-
cane, the field trip was postponed to October 27th. Please see 

the field trip slip for more information. This week students in 
Ms. Berray's ELA classes finished writing their first DBQ 

(document-based question). In preparation for this, students re-

searched websites, articles, read a comic strip, and even 
watched a documentary. We will be moving on to a novel study 

on the book Hatchet next!  

4th Grade  

In Mrs. Calabrese's class, students were busy all week learning 

how to multiply with multi digits. They needed to use their 
knowledge to escape the classroom on the iPads. Students in Mr. 

Rego's class read an article about how zoos transport and take 
care of Sumatran tigers, as well as worked on writing multiplica-
tion comparison sentences and solving equations by using multi-

ple operations. In Mrs. Alfiky's class, students completed their 
novel study for El Deafo. This week Ms Hurley's class focused on 
reviewing items covered before hurricane Irma hit. Some of those 

topics were main idea and key details, writing a paragraph  using 
clenchers, inverse operations, and order of operations. We re-

viewed these using things such as games like Scoot and videos us-
ing programs such as Flocabulary and BrainPOP. We also started 
part 4 of our novel study Wonder. 
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6th/7th Grade 

Ms. Dake’s STEM class worked on building hexbug mazes. 

Through this they were able to experience the engineering design 

process.  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Mr. Lawrence's class took a small break from World History to 

learn and reflect on the events that occurred on September 11th, 
2001. In addition, in class we celebrated Constitution Day by 
learning about the US Constitution and wrote down different 

rights that we are grateful to have as Americans.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

This week Mr. Koebe's class celebrated Constitution Day by ana-
lyzing how the fundamental rights contained in the U.S. Consti-

tution protect our everyday freedoms and liberties.  Students 

picked a constitutional right and wrote a scenario where an indi-
vidual benefited from the protections guaranteed by the Consti-

tution.   
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Science Center Event 

 

 

Who: Students and Parents of Orlando Science Schools 

When: January 19th for K-4th and March 2nd for 5th-8th  

Where: Orlando Science Center 
Cost: $50 per person 

 

Payments can be made online ONLY on www.schoolpay.com  

 

There are a limited number of spots, so please sign up ASAP.  

 
Every student must be accompanied by an adult.  

  

*Any parent or guardian attending will need to be cleared through ADDitions 

and be approved as an overnight chaperone. 

 
If you are attending and plan on using your pass, please contact Mrs. Trujillo.  

 

There are no refunds.   

 

 

For more information, please email Amy.Trujillo@orlandoscience.org  

The Orlando Science Center will close their doors to the public and host our 

students, families, and teachers. 

 
Dinner and breakfast are included and we will be SLEEPING OVERNIGHT 

AT the Science Center! 

January 19th for K-4th and March 2nd for 5th-8th  

Art Night Out—Ebru (Paper Marbling) 

http://www.schoolpay.com/
mailto:Amy.Trujillo@orlandoscience.org
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Robotics Information 

Jr. FLL and FLL categorization is dependent on student grade. Jr. FLL is the 

robotics program for K-3, and FLL is the robotics for 4-7. The sign up process 

for robotics was delayed due to the hurricane.  

Questions about robotics can be directed to Mrs. Trujillo: 

amy.trujillo@orlandoscience.org 

Advanced Band Information 

mailto:amy.trujillo@orlandoscience.org
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Character Trait of the Month 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Empathy: Putting yourself in the 

shoes of others and understand 

what and how they are feeling. 

 


